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Community Corrections Partnership Advisory Board 
 
 
DATE:  September 12, 2022 
 
TO:  CCP Advisory Board 
 
FROM: Laura Foster, Management Analyst II, Public Safety and Justice Agency 
 
RE: STAFF REPORT ON AGENDA ITEM #3 
 
3 – Approve Staff’s Recommendation to Present AB 109 Plan 2022 Update to CCP on 
October 6, 2022 
 
Background: 
Since 2020, the state of California requires each County’s Community Corrections 
Partnership (CCP) to submit annual updates to its AB 109 Plan to the Board of State and 
Community Corrections (BSCC) by December 15 of each year. Prior to submitting the plan 
to the BSCC, the plan update must be approved by the CCP Executive Committee and 
accepted by the Board of Supervisors. At the April 7, 2022 CCP meeting, the CCP approved 
a timeline to meet these requirements, which included the following: 

• September 2022: CCP Advisory Board completes edits to be recommended for CCP 
approval at their meeting in October 

• October 2022: CCP approves AB 109 Plan 2022 Update recommended by the CCP 
Advisory Board. 

 
Based on discussions and input provided over the past year, staff have integrated the 
CCPAB’s feedback into the proposed AB 109 Plan 2022 Update. The draft plan was 
submitted to CCPAB members on August 31, 2022 with requests to provide feedback to 
staff by September 7, 2022 as agreed upon during the August 8, 2022 CCPAB meeting. The 
proposed AB 109 Plan 2022 Update incorporates this feedback to the extent possible.  
 
In addition to stylistic updates (a new cover page design and color scheme), the plan reflects 
the CCPAB’s recommended metrics and metrics associated with the plan’s overarching 
goals as well as specific program and service goals that were approved during the August 
8, 2022 meeting. It also includes updated data from 2021, the CCPAB’s commitment to 
community outreach, and its dedication to exploring ways to develop a nexus between the 
AB 109 Plan and the County’s budget process. 
 
Please note: there is one remaining data point on page 12 of the 2022 Update that staff is 
currently working with Sheriff’s Office staff to finalize. Once this information is obtained, the 
highlighted “X” will be replaced with the correct information for inclusion in the draft that will 
be presented to the CCP for consideration. 
 
Recommendation: 
Approve proposed AB 109 Plan 2022 Update (with allowance for minor edits and non-
substantive updates) and direct staff to present the AB 109 Plan 2022 Update to the CCP 
for approval on October 6, 2022. 
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Attachments: 
AB 109 Plan 2022 Update (Clean) 
AB 109 Plan 2022 Update (Redline) 
 


